

01/07/2025

The Alexandria Gun Club held its annual meeting the VFW in Alexandria on Tuesday, January 07, 2025. New applications and dues were collected prior to and after the meeting.

The meeting was started with President Brian Armstrong leading the club in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Officer Reports followed.

Secretary Kim Roering reviewed the minutes from the previous annual meeting. Minutes can be viewed on our website as well.

Treasurer Jim Lee provided the treasury report. Mr. Lee will be rolling more of our funds into CDs which have been productive for the club. Discussion open to membership in attendance and all were in favor. Motion made and approved unanimously.

Three board members were up for renew this year: Rich Merten, Mike Townsend, and Rod Schultz. Merten and Townsend were re-elected for another 3-year term. Joe Wehland will replace Rod Schultz's board position. Thank you to Rod for your many years of service to the board and welcome Joe! All motions were seconded and approved by membership.

Pistol League will be allowed at the ATCC beginning on 01/09/25. This will be a twelve-week league with flyers to be sent to membership with dates/times.

Old Business:

- The porta potty will continue to be maintained monthly during the months of May-November 2025.
- Range clean-up 2024 was successful. Not many additions needed.
- Members were reminded to follow Range Safety Rules and maintain the range.
- Sight in Days will be established closer to the event but for the past two years have been 1 weekend prior to the early season and 1 weekend prior to opener. Membership discussed shortening the first weekend to either a Friday or a Saturday as the early sight in is not very busy. We will move forward with 3 total days in 2025.

New Business:

- Sight in Days 2025 Dates will be confirmed as we get closer but we will move to 1 day the early weekend and 2 days the weekend before the main opener.
- Range cleanup date will be set in the future once we know what the weather is doing.
- Membership voted to donate \$1,500 to the Alexandria Area Youth Trap Range. Motions were voted on and approved by membership. A check will be issued to the AAYTA.
- Range updates No ideas brought up at the meeting.
- Pistol League will begin on 1/09/25. See flyer on website.

Membership gate code was changed on 1/7/25.

Motion made/approved to adjourn the meeting.

Secretary Kim Roering